THE HOLLAND CLUB. INC.

Houston, Texas June 10, 1963 Meiling Address: 4133 Elgin, Houston 4 Secretary: Miss Joan DeBruyn, FA 3-9527

Dear Friends,

The printing of this Bulletin is an occasion to celebrate. We finally have our own duplicating machine, thanks to the generosity of many members who donated Big Bonus and other stamp books. The days of panic and frustration every time a Bulletin had to be printed are gone forever.

Our next objective is to have our own typewriter. Several members have already promised their help in saving stamps for this project. If you have Big Bonus, SaH or TV stamp-books you are willing to donate, your help will be most welcome. The custodian for the stamp books is Mr. R. P. Schoemaker, 5802 McKnight, Houston 35

The cocktail party and buffet supper given by Mr. and Mrs. Muller on May 26 was a most enjoyable event. The congenial environment, the delightful food and refreshments, and most of all, the warm hospitality was enjoyed by all. Most of the guests did not go home until very late in the evening. We are happy that so many members were able to come and we wish to thank Mr. and Mrs. Muller for a wonderful party.

Our next event is the Beach Party on Sunday June 16 at Bryan Beach near Freeport. Full details about this party and instructions how to get there are given on a separate page of this Bulletin. The Beach Party offers a good epportunity to bring your friends and prospective members and introduce them to the Holland Club.

The Board is already looking shead to the month of July and we are planning a "Splash Party" at one of the private swimming pools in the city. The tentative date is set on July 27 or July 28. Further details will appear in our next Bulletin

We finally received some encouraging information about Dutch feature length films. A rental agency in Holland has a number of delightful films available: "Het Mes", "Het Dorp aan de Rivier", "Ciske de Rat" and others. We are working hard to solve the transportation problems and hope to organize a film program next fail.

The Consul-General, Mr. J. P. Engels, and his family will be in Holland from July to September to enjoy a well-earned leave. We wish the Engels family a pleasant journey and a nice summer in Holland.

Her Majesty Queen Julians has sent a telegram to the Consul-General thanking the Consular Staff and the Dutch community in Houston for the congratulations and well-wishes She received on the occasion of Her birthday, last April 30.

Our Treasurer is due back from his trip to Holland in a week or so and will then make the final tally of all paid-up members for the 1963-1964 Membership Roster. The roster will go to press early in July and the deadline for listing in the roster is July 1st. If you haven't sent in your registration and dues, please hurry.

In the past months our Club has grown with the addition of several new members and we wish to welcome to the Holland Club:
Miss Caty Bekekamp, Mr. and Mrs. E. Herowitz, Mrs. J. Kool, Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Ranneft, Mr. and Mrs. E. Van Leeuwen, and Mrs. and Mrs. H. Van Spaandonk. We also wish to welcome back Mr. and Mrs. Glen Schuepbach, who returned to Houston after an extended absence.

We expect to see all of you on Bryan Beach next Sunday :

Sincerely, Joan

Joan DeBruyn

CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

Sunday June 16: Beach Party at Bryan Beach, Freeport Monday July 1: Deadline for the Membership Roster Last week-end in July: "Splash Party"